
NOTICE
Road work on Kenwood Ave south of the Four Corners 
starting Monday, Nov 1

• Kenwood Ave south of the Four Corners (eastbound only) will be 
closed and traffic detoured – the westbound lane will remain open

• Delaware Ave will have a slight lane shift but no lane closures

WHY
The sewer main under Kenwood 
Ave was installed in 1929.  A 
section near the Great Wall of 
China restaurant and the 4Corner 
Laundry Room is collapsing, 
causing dips in the road.

WHAT’S HAPPENING
We will excavate to replace the 
damaged section of sewer main, 
then will line the pipe from the 
Four Corners south about 300 feet 
to minimize the likelihood of 
future breaks and problems.

TRAFFIC
• Delaware Ave:  slight lane shifts but no lane closures are projected
• Kenwood Ave north of the Four Corners:  no lane shifts or closures
• Kenwood Ave south of the Four Corners:  the westbound lane will 

remain open – the eastbound lane will be closed during construction

TIMELINE
This is a complicated project 
because the sewer main is deep 
and there are underground gas 
and communication lines near it.
• Start Date:  Monday, Nov 1
• Projected End:  Sunday, Nov 14

QUESTIONS/UPDATES
If you have questions, comments, 
or concerns, please contact: 

George Kansas P.E.
Commissioner of Public Works
518-439-4955 ext 1137
gkansas@townofbethlehem.org
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